
Minutes of Neighborhood Council 2 

November 14, 2018 West Elementary Library 7 PM 

 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

A quorum was established   with Chair Staley,Vice Chair Patera,  Sue Ann Strickland present 

Secretary Elizabeth McBride was absent.  Vice Chair Patera agreed to serve as acting secretary 

for the meeting. 

 

Neighborhood Coucil2 is still looking for a member to replace Brittany Olson. 

Community members and neighbors are encouraged to apply. 

  

Neighborhood Council 2 welcomed members of Great Falls Fire Rescue. Chief Hestor has 

encouraged members of GFFR to establish relationships between neighborhood councils and 

GFFR. 

Attendees discussed medical calls versus fire calls, community response times to calls, GFFR 

community activities in schools, as well as safety levies. 

 

Approval of October 2018 meeting minutes Vice Chair patera moved the minutes as corrected. 

Sue Ann Strickland seconded. Minutes were approved unanimously. 

 

Community Reports: Council of Councils Vice  Chair Patera was unable to attend due to cost 

issues with Blacked Out 406.  Chair Staley and Patty Cadwell raised concerns about Vice Chair 

Patera being unable to attend the City Commission work session on Tuesday November 2018. 

Vice Chair Patera assured Council that she would and could attend due to  paratransit. Sue Ann 

agreed to assist Vice Chair Patera if necessary regarding future Council of Council meetings. 

 

Because Sue Ann Strickland was unable to be  present at October’s meeting regarding traffic 

calming on 6th Street South West, she wanted a report on traffic calming on 25th and 26th near 

Lincoln. 

 

No further community  reports were given and Neighborhood concerns expressed  Council 

members did engage with CMR government students who reported that parking and littering 

were problems on campus.  

Patty Cadwell announced her resignation as the City’s Neighborhood Council Coordinator to the 

community present. Everyone wished her well.  

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Sue Ann Strickland.  

 

Next meeting December 12,2018 7PM West Elementary Library 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Shyla Patera 


